Town of Manchester
April 11, 2017

The Mayor and Council of the Town of Manchester met on the above date. Those
present were Mayor Ryan Warner, Jenn Warner, Melinda Smith, Vince Pacelli, Debra Howe,
Dale Wilder, Steve Miller and Kelly Baldwin.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Ms. Smith made a motion to approve the March 29, 2017 minutes as printed. Ms.
Warner seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Wilder made a motion to receive the February 2017 Treasurer’s Report as submitted.
Ms. Howe seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Pacelli made a motion to receive the March 2017 Check Register as submitted. Ms.
Warner seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Mayor Warner updated the citizens on the brush pickup and bulk trash pickup as well as
the upcoming election on May 16, 2017.

Mr. Miller gave the monthly Town Administration and Public Works report.
Representative from Sheetz will give an update on their project. The ADA ramp at the Memorial
Building is almost complete. Mr. Miller provided speed deterrent information. Code
enforcement continues. There have been issues at the skate park so staff is working on new rules
and regulations.

Bids were received for repaving the following streets — Wilhelm Lane, Locust Street,
Jeanne Drive, Valley View Court, High Street, Wertz Avenue and the spray field road. SHA
gave a $125,957 grant to cover the additional costs. Mr. Pacelli made a motion to approve the
bid from C.J. Miller in the amount of $261,970. Ms. Warner seconded the motion. The motion
passed unanimously.

Chief Hess gave the monthly Police report. There were 85 calls for service in March. On
May 25™ there will be an Opioid Awareness meeting here at the Town Hall from 6:30pm-8:30pm.

Representatives from Sheetz updated the Mayor and Council about the status of the
rebuild. Conceptual drawings were presented with an anticipated opening in 2019.

Pam Merrick of Castlefield briefed the Mayor and Council about their community’s
efforts in supporting Tree of Friends Foundation (TOFF). Their food drives are very successful.

Council members gave committee reports.
Ms. Warner made a motion to adjourn. Ms. Smith seconded the motion. The motion

passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 8:28pm.
Respectfully submitted, Kelly J. Baldwin



